
Minutes	for	NACUSA	SF	Annual	Meeting	
August	13,	2017	

	
Meeting	was	held	t	the	home	of	John	Beeman	
Members	present	were:	Nancy	Bloomer	Deussen,	Herb	Gellis,	Anne	Baldwin,	John	
Beeman	and	Dale	Victorine	
	
Minutes	from	July	11	meeting	were	read	by	Nancy	Bloomer	Deussen		
Herb	Gellis	will	add	CPE	concert	dates	11/11	and	11/12	to	web	site.	
Minutes	were	then	approved.	
	
Treasurer’s	Report	was	read	.	
Chapter	Balance	is	$5,702.53	
Cash	at	end	of	year	will	be	$3,534.53	(this	is	before	concert	receipts	from	upcoming	
two	November	concerts).	Complete	treasurer’s	report	has	been	sent	to	web	site.	
	
We	need	to	add	cost	of	website	($100)	pr	year.	We	decided	to	ask	Karl	to	reimburse	
Herb.	
	
Membership	
We	again	discussed	increasing	our	membership.	We	suggested	posting	a	link	of	our	
Facebook	page	on	the	website	and	also	to	ask	composers	if	they	know	of	young	
composers,	ask	college	teachers	if	they	have	students	who	might	like	to	join.	
We	had	an	extensive	discussion	on	which	Facebook	page	prospective	members	
might	use,	if	any,	to	enable	a	composer	to	join	NACUSA.	One	is	for	information	and	
discussion	only	so	we	need	to	clarify	the	situation.	
	
NACUSA	Composer’s	Competition	
Composer’s	need	to	be	enrolled	as	an	undergraduate	student	up	to	the	age	of	25.	
Incudes	counties	in	bay	area	including	Santa	Cruz.	Award	is	$200.00	
	
Thinking	ahead	we	discussed	a	possible	summer	festival	sponsored	by	our	chapter.	
Composers	could	attend	from	around	the	country.	Nancy	suggested	they	be	NACUSA	
only	but	we	left	that	open.	We	could	have	a	name	composer	to	lead	workshops	and	
chapter	members	as	well	as	composers	from	the	outside	could	also	have	their	music	
performed.	
	
Meeting	was	adjourned.	
	
Nancy	Bloomer	Deussen	
secretary	


